

15 February 2023

Trevor Mealham Project Hague Grove House 56 Romney Road Ashford Kent KN24 ORR

Dear Mr Meatham,

Aran St Alban

Crime Against Humanity in Contravention of the UK "International Criminal Court Act 2001"

Thank you for your letters, the most recent of which is dated 7 February 2023. The reason I have not replied earlier is that I asked a lawyer friend to look at your letter and to advise me, which has taken several days.

I am replying on behalf of the Lords Spiritual with whom you have also been in touch.

As you have already written to the Prime Minster and to the Minister of State in the Home Office and have not received a satisfactory response, we do not think that providing advice for His Majesty the King or by making interventions in the House of Lords, the Lords Spiritual will be likely to make any difference.

Our view is that your best course of action is, as you say in your letter, to go to the ICC in the Hague. They will be able to take an independent view of the evidence and decide how best to act.

Yours sincerely

Dr Alan Smith Lord Bishop of St Albans